Parks and Rec committee meeting by ZOOM minutes
November 12, 2020

Meeting was called to order by Pat Johnston at 10;03 AM

Members present were Terry Kolberg, Pat Johnston, Linda Clark, Marca Wellnitz. Also present
were Donna Porter, Town Board Liaison, and Kay Erdahl.

Quorum was established.

Public notices were posted on 11/10/2020.

A motion to approve agenda and dispense with reading of last month's meeting was made by
Marcia Wellnitz, seconded by Terry Kolberg Motion passed.

Snowshoe trail at Tomahawk lake park

A suggestion was made that we post a sign on the Kiosk that states that the Blue trail is
multi-use for snowshoeing, biking along with classic ski tracks

A motion was made by Linda Clark to have wall mounted hand sanitizers installed in bathrooms
without water. Seconded by Marcia Wellnita. Motion passed.

Moving of garage costs

Pat got a quote from Ben Woodhull for $3500 to move the garage to Tomahawk Park. In
addition there would be additional costs involved (concrete, electrical,etc) This is a lot less than
building new, but may not be in the budget for 2021. There were concerns of break-ins because
of remote location however we do have a security system.

Brochure for both town parks
Work will be done over the winter to develop a brochure to have ready in spring of 2021.

Trails at Tomahawk Lake Park
Someone asked the town about the trails that are closed off at the park. Discussed that these
trails were confusing and therefore closed to simplify the trail system.

Hunting in area of trails at Tomahawk park

Hunting is allowed and it was discussed on how to address this issue. Pat will put a sign in the
Kiosk. Also we are also asking the Town board for permanent signs on both entrances to the
park that inform that hunting is allowed in the vicinity.

Sledding Hill
Present sledding hill will be replaced with a safer one at some time in the future. For now the

town board will be asked to clarify if the signs should be removed.

Possible agenda for next meeting.



Discuss a name for the "warming hut" at Tomahawk.
Nominate new alternate member.
Next meeting will be in April.

A motion to adjourn was made by Marcia , seconded by Terry . Motion passed and the meeting
was adjourned at 11.09.

Submitted by Terry Kolberg



